
 
 

Reverend Francis Buttanshaw was the last resident Vicar of Cotterstock 
and was in post for 31 years.  He has a commemorative brass tablet on 

the North wall. 
 

The medieval church cross in the 
churchyard was restored by Francis 

Buttanshaw in 1880 in memory of his 

first born son also called Francis who 
died at Graham’s Town, Cape Colony, 

South Africa in 1884.  The work was 
carried out by Mr F S Stevens, a 

monumental mason who lived in the 
village.   

 

 
 

  



 

At the time of the 1881 Census Francis is living with his sister Martha at 

Smeeton Rectory where he is the rector. He has two children living with 
him, Francis who is a theological student aged 26 and Emily aged 18. 

 

In the 1891 Census we see that Francis is 62 years old, a widower living 
at “The Vicarage” in Cotterstock with his sister Martha who is 54 and 

single, living by independent means.  A son Charles is still at home, he is 
31 and under profession is listed “NONE” in capital letters!  His daughter 

Emily is also at home, she is 28 years old.  They have a cook, and a 

house/parlour maid to look after them. 
 

In the 1901 Census we see that little has changed in terms of Francis’s 
domestic arrangements.  He is still living with his sister and his son 

Charles at Cotterstock vicarage. 
 

This is how The Vicarage looks today 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

The Old Vicarage, once called “The 
Parsonage” is now two dwellings in 

2021, but originally it was one house.  
The date stone on the gable end is for 

1651.   
 

It was extended almost 200 years later in 1831 by James Richardson of 
Stamford. 


